
   

 

THE 

BUOYS 
 

December 2012 
Issue No. 10-12 

 

www.powersquadroncapecoral.org 
 

 

Cape Coral Power Squadron 

 

Cape Coral Power Squadron 



2  

 
THE BUOYS: NEWSLETTER OF THE CAPE CORAL POWER SQUADRON, INC. 

A Unit of the United States Power Squadron, Inc. ς District 22 
CCPS Headquarters, Phone (239) 549-9754, Fax (239) 549-9754, Hours Mon. ς Sat. 0900-1200 

Issue No. 10-12                Executive & Administrative Department Committees                             December 2012 

Bridge Officers: 
Commander: 
Cdr Warren S. Maciag, AP 
Phone: (239) 471-0101 
Email: warrensm@msn.com 
Executive Officer: 
Lt/C Lee Soltysiak, P/C 
Phone: (239) 541-1233 
Email: lsoltysiak@embarqmail.com 
Squadron Education Officer: 
Lt/C Norman Meshaw, N 
Phone: (239) 458-4943 
Email:  nmeshaw@comcast.net 
Administrative Officer: 
Lt/C Steve Gustafson, S 
Phone: (847) 622-8551 
Email:  cablebust@aol.com 
Treasurer: 
Lt/C Yoseph M. Tedros 
Phone: (817) 703-6163  
Email: yosephtedros@hotmail.com 
Secretary: 
Lt/C Michele Garrels 
Phone: (239) 220-0311 
Email:  charmedccf@gmail.com 

 Assistant Bridge Officers: 
Assistant Admin Officer: 
Lt. Barry Wood 
Phone: (239) 471-7673 
Email: boomerwood@gmail.com 
Assistant SEO: 

P/C  Raymond A. Wlodyka, SN 
Phone: (239) 540-9665 
Email: raywlodyka@aol.com 
Assistant Secretary: 
TBD 
 
Assistant Treasurer: 
P/C Fred Van Slett, S 
Phone: (239) 541-9948 
Email: vanslett7100@comcast.net 

Cape Coral Cape Mates: 
President: 
Marge Maciag 
Phone: (239) 471-0101 
Email: margem5@msn.com 

Building Maintenance: 
Housing Maintenance: 
Lt Richard Mahoney 
Phone: (239) 242-7342 
Email: mahon1124@embarqmail.com 
Lt Richard E. Brower, S 
Phone: (239) 471-0349 
Email: richardbrower_1@msn.com 
 

Executive Department: 
Co-Op Charting 
Lt Preston M. Banning, AP 
Phone: (239) 540-4306 
Email: pbbanning@gmail.com 
Events Coordinator: 
Lt Theodore L. Blomquist, P 
Phone: (708) 925-5188 
Email: blomquist11@comcast.com 
Legislative: 
P/C Peter B. Brandt, SN 
Phone: (239) 540-7725 
Email: sharpebrandt@msn.com 
Liaison: 
Lt Louis D. Simmons 
Phone: (239) 699-6112 
Email: lou-topdog@comcast.net 
Public Relations: 
Lt Harold E. Garrells II, P 
Phone: (239) 220-0018 
Email: simplemusic21@hotmail.com 
Radio Tech: 
Lt David J. Lawrence, S 
Phone: (239) 540-6641 
lawrencesincc@gmail.com 
Sea Scout Liaison: 
Lt. Gerald Mills, AP 
Phone: (239) 599-8260 
Email: merryjills@yahoo.com 
Vessel Safety: 
Lt Thomas Callanan, P 
Phone: (239) 540-0851 
Email: heavenscent.1@netzero.net 
Lt. Peter J. Perry, S 
Phone: (239) 542-3383 
Email: pjamesp41@comcast.net 

 {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΥ 
BUOYS Advertising Mgr: 
P/C Fred Van Slett, S 
Phone: (239) 541-9948 
Email: vanslett7100@comcast.net 
BUOYS Editor: 
Lt Chris Carroll, AP 
Phone: (239) 699-1374 
Email: chriscarroll63@gmail.com  
BUOYS Production & Circulation Mgr.: 
Lt Elaine M. Van Slett 
Phone: (239) 541-9948 
Email: vanslett7100@comcast.net 
Tech/Dbase/Squadron Directory: 
P/R/C Lewis W. Dance, SN 
Phone: (239) 945-4867 
Email: lewdance@att.net 
Webmaster: 
P/C Raymond A. Wlodyka, SN 
Phone: (239) 540-9665 
Email: raywlodka@aol.com 

Administrative Department: 
Cruise & Rendezvous: 
Lt Delores A. Buhner, S 
Phone: (239) 458-1481 
Email: delphi37@embarqmail.com 
Entertainment: 
Lt. Thomas A. Egmore 
Phone:  (239) 772-7994 
Email:  capecasafl@comcast.net 
Goodwill: 
Lt Edi Pollaert, P 
Phone: (239) 540-9986 
Email:  eipollaert@gmail.com 
Leadership Development: 
P/C Laura B. Woodward, SN 
Phone: (239) 772-2513 
Email: mlwoodward@embarqmail.com 
Member Involvement: 
Lt. Bob Palmer 
Phone: (239) 257-1323 
Email: palmer.johnbob@gmail.com 

MI/Week End Boaters 
Doug Skoczek & John Farmer 
Phone: (239) 314-6900 (239)549-5229 
Email: lifegoforit@hotmail.com 
Email: johnfarmer09@aol.com 
MI/Fishing Group: 
Harry F. Instase     
Phone: (239) 283-2668 
Email: lrhett1@yahoo.com 
MI/Kayaking Group: 
Delores M. Wilzoch    
Phone: (239) 282-1374 
Email: rondee@embarqmail.com 

Membership: 
Lt. Detlef Rohleder, S 
Phone: (239) 443-4848 
Email: detlef69@hotmail.com 
Pantry Inventory Mgr: 
Lt. Loretta F. Instace 
Phone: (239) 283-2668 
Email: lrhett1@yahoo.com 

Port Captain: 
Lt Joseph C. Grippe 
Phone: (239) 826-0883 
Email: jgrippe@comcast.net 

Building & Property: 
Building Manager: 
Lt. William Battistini, P 
Phone: (239) 549-8609 
Email: marybillbat@aol.com 
Rental Chair: 
P/D/C Philip Doolady, P 
Phone: (239) 542-8090 
Email: pdoolady@embarqmail.com 
Asst. Rental Mgr. & Advertising Mgr.: 
Lt Sonja Penny 
Phone: (239) 549-3334 
Email: afpenny@comcast.net 

mailto:lifegoforit@hotmail.com
mailto:johnfarmer09@aol.com


3  

 THE BUOYS 

Commander  
As the Holiday Season approaches we have lots of excitement and lots of things to do. But 

before we go any further lets recap a little.  

 

District 22 Fall Conference we received five Awards:  

Venice Boating Achievement Award  for graduating at least one student for every three members for 

this past year é Thatôs over 150 individuals! 

Clearwater Education Achievement Award  for having 10% of eligible members passing an Advanced 

Course during the past year.  

Prince Henry Navigator Award  for having conversions of Advanced Pilots to Junior Navigators during the 

past year.  

These three Awards really reflect the highest quality and capability of our SEO Norm Meshaw, instructors 

Joe Capuozzo, Ted Dawson, John Hodgkinson, Ray Wlodyka and Louis Simmons and the supporting team 

Lew Dance, Bill Jefferson, Bob Martin, Neil Kemp, Jim Keil, Bill and Mary Hammond, and Detlef Rohleder. 

They deserve much kudos and a Squadron thank you!  

 

Cooperative Charting Program Award  for superior performance in providing information to the chart 

maintenance programs of the Office of Coast Survey 2012 conveyed by NOA  and USPS . This is the 26 th  

year that we have been receiving this award. Thanks to Butch Banning and his team. They are truly serving 

the boating needs of the Squadron and the Community. We canôt thank them enough! 

 

District 22 Five Star Award  in recognition of Outstanding Achievement in Accomplish Squadron goals. 

The entire Squadron can take pride in receiving this award.  

I included some of the pictures of some of the activities at the Conference.  

Regarding the November District 22 Cruise and Rendezvous outing at Burnt Store Marina, the games, food 

and fraternity were wonderful. You need to catch the event next year.  

 

I hope to see many of you at the Holiday Party on 14 December . Tom and Barb Egmore and their team 

are working really hard and have planned a terrific evening for just $12.50 per person. See the attached 

flier for more details. This event will be different!  

I would like to congratulate our  Sea Scouts  who have just been notified that they won the boat building 

contest at the Ft. Myers Boat Show. I understand the boat was very impressive! Thanks also to many of the 

adults who work and support them.  

 

                                              ****************************  

                                                                        Notice  

As I have spoken before I like to feel our Squadron is as open and inviting as we can possible be. National 

now includes ñSail and Power Boatingò as part of its title and 80% of the Squadrons in District 22 include 

Sail in their name. At the next Executive Meeting in December we will discuss and give consideration to 

adding Sail to our name. If the Executive Meeting approves the change it will be voted on at our Annual 

Meeting in February. The members should recognize this as giving Notice  as per our Standing Rules and 

Bylaws.  

We only can get better!  

Safe Boating,  

Cdr. Warren Maciag, AP  

THE BUOYS  
THE BUOYS is published ten times a year, monthly, except for July and August, by the Cape Coral Power Squadron, Inc. 
The Cape Coral Power Squadron is a unit of District 22 of the United States Power Squadrons, Inc.  Opinions expressed 
by individual authors do not necessarily reflect USPS or Cape Coral Power Squadron policy or endorsement.   
Material for publication must be received by the editor no later than the 10th of the month prior to publication.   

The editor reserves the right to modify materials submitted for publication. We appreciate your articles and inputs.  
Please make sure the information submitted to THE BUOYS is correct. All articles will be edited to assure conformity with 
USPS® regulations and guidelines.  
 
The Editor  
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Executive Officer  

THE BUOYS 

As Executive Officer you routinely supervise those committees assigned to the Ex-

ecutive Department labeled as  external  affairs besides other duties that may be as-

signed by the Commander.  

 

The events coordinator, Ted Blomquest, has done an  exemplary job working with the German American 

Club to  organize the parking situation  regarding the Octoberfest. As the Boat Show Chairman he sched-

uled personal staff manning the booth along with 3 other Squadrons.  

Cooperative Charting Chairman, Butch Banning initiates river runs to  search out and report any discrep-

ancies found by the team and promptly turns them over to NOAA.  

VSC & Safety Peter Perry and Tom Callanan co chair and organizes the  vessel safety check program.  

they ensure the examiners are  qualified and they provide public a program where their  vessels are given 

a safety check to the standers set by the US Coast Guard.  

Public Relations Officer Harold Garrels  helps  develop special  promotional plans in connection with  major 

events in the Squadron and worked with the chairman of boating to  publicize the time and location   

of the boating course. he also handles media news releases and public events to enhance our image.  

Radio Technical Officer Dave Lawrence advises members of changes in Federal Communications Commis-

sions, Rules and Regulations, international  treaties and  requirements of other Regulatory bodies  

affecting telecommunications. he consults with interstate members relative to  individual problems.  

Legislative Chairman peter brandt reviews matters enacted or proposed affecting boating in the squadron 

area in order to keep everyone  informed.  

The Liaison Lou Simmons interacts with Public Agencies, keeps the members informed on what is hap-

pening thru out the year regarding local events and concerns.    

 

I  thank all of you that helps keep our members and the general public informed with timely  information   

and inspections that will allow us to be legal and safe boaters.  

 

P/C Lee Soltysiak AP   

District 22  
Conference Pictures  
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UNIFORM OF THE DAY  
 
Team Casual    
                
Golf shirt with CCPS 

logo  
light brown or  

khaki slacks/skirt  

First I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy Holiday.   

It is a time for all of us to remember how blessed we are to be here in beautiful  

Florida.  

Second, thanks to all of you who have sent in your Members Interest Forms.   

There is still time for the rest of you to get this sheet to me so that we can evaluate new activities for 

the squadron.  So far we have seen several people interested in Diving and Sailing.   

Look for information on these activities in next month BUOYS.  

Another activity that we are looking at doing is a Garage Sale/Marine Sale sometime early next year.  

We would like to do this on a Friday and Saturday with Friday open only to members and Saturday 

open to the public at the same time as the Sea Scouts breakfast.  Start thinking of things you would 

like to move from your house to someone elseôs house. 

 

CAPE CORAL POWER SQUADRON ITEMS  
NAME TAGS:  Ordered thru Delores Buhner (239/458 -1481) Cost $9.00 each .  

EMBROIDERY ON SHIRTS:  They have the logo art work.  You provide the shirts.   

One time $35 set -up and $4.50 per shirt.  This is based on 5 shirts.  

SP Design & Mfg. 1215 SE 10 th  St.  Cape Coral  239/424 -8060  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

 
 11 -13 Dec  C&R ñTween Waters 

 14 Dec          Holiday Dinner with entertainment  

 15 Dec       Wreaths Across America  

 15 Dec            Weekend Boaters  

 29 Dec            Kayaking  

 

Lt/C Steven Gustafson  

Administrative Officer  

Speaker for December 13th General Meeting  
 

Our speaker this month will be Ms. Joanne Simpson and officer at our local Chase Bank.  She will be 

speaking on a very important subject to all of us.  Since many of us have relocated to Florida from other 

states, we need to understand how Florida laws affect our current Living Wills and other legal documents.  

Officer of the Day  
2011 -12 Watch Year  

0900 to Noon  
 

Monday   Lt/C Norm Meshaw  Education  
Tuesday   Lt/C Steve Gustafson Admin  
Wednes.   Cdr Warren Maciag   

Thursday  Lt/C Yoseph Tedros  Treasurer  
Friday   Lt/C Michelle Garrels  Secretary  

Saturday P/C Lee Soltysiak  XO  
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Squadron Education Officer  
Dredging up Day Shapes  

Recently while traveling in Mantanzas pass we came upon a dredge working to deepen the 

channel (seems like the dredge is a permanent fixture there).  Since the dredge was in the 

middle of the channel the question of which side to pass it arose.  Dredges while doing dredging  

operations are required to display day shapes.  Usually they will display from the center of the masthead 

a Ball -Diamond -Ball which indicates a vessel with restricted maneuverability.  

They should also display from the sides of the masthead 2 diamonds on one side and two balls on the 

other.  These day shapes indicate the side of the dredge it is safe to pass on.  The old adage ñit takes 

balls to pass a dredge on the side with ballsò itôs one way to remember that it is NOT safe to pass the 

side of the dredge with ball day shapes.  

Remember all vessel day shapes are black and if you are still unsure about safe dredging operations ï 

you can always contact the dredge on channel 13 of your VHF radio and ask for assistance.  

2013  Advanced Classes Training Schedule  
Winter 2013  

Seamanship   11 Weeks   Wed. 1900 ï 2100   Room 203  

Jan 16, 23, 30  Feb 6, 13, 20, 27  Mar 6,13,20,27  

Piloting   12 Weeks   Tue.  1900 ï 2100   Room 203  

Jan 16, 23, 30  Feb 6, 13, 20, 27  Mar 6,13,20,27  Apr 3  

Engine Maintenance  11 Weeks   Mon  1900 ï 2100   Room 203  

Jan 14, 21, 28  Feb 4, 11, 18, 25  Mar 4,11,18,25  

 

Fall 2013  

Seamanship   11 Weeks   Wed. 1900 ï 2100   Room 203  

Oct 2, 9, 16, 23, 30  Nov 6, 13, 20  Dec 4, 11, 18  

Marine Electronics  11 Weeks   Mon 1900 ï 2100   Room 203  

Oct 7, 14, 21, 28  Nov 4, 11, 18, 25  Dec 2, 9, 16  

Junior Navigation  14 Weeks   Tue 1900 ï 2100   Room 202  

Oct 1, 8, 15, 22, 29  Nov 5, 12, 19   Dec 3, 10, 17   Jan 2014  7, 14, 21  

Cruise Planning  8 Weeks   Tue 1900 -2100   Room 203  

Oct 1, 8, 15, 22, 29  Nov 5, 12, 19  

 

I you are interested in any of these classes, please sign up in the Advance classes book  

located in the office.  

 

Americas Boating Course  

Monday & Wednesday  

Jan 9, 14, 16, 21 * , 23   Feb 13 * , 18 * , 20, 25, 27   Mar 13, 18, 20, 25, 27  

Apr 10, 15, 17, 22, 24   May 8, 13, 15, 20, 22   Jun 12, 17, 19, 24, 26  

Jul NO CLASSES    Aug NO CLASSES    Sept 11, 16, 18, 23, 25  

Oct 9, 14 * , 16, 21, 23   Nov 6, 11, 13, 18, 20   Dec NO CLASSES  

Martin Luther King Day  1/21/13  

Ash Wednesday   2/13/13  

Presidents Day   2/18/13  

Columbus Day   10/14/13  

 

Lt/C Norm Meshaw, SN  

Email: nmeshaw@comcast.net  

Cell Phone: 609 -707 -2443  

 

mailto:nmeshaw@comcast.net


7  
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Cape Mates Auxiliary  

The Cape Mates have had a busy 2012 and look forward to starting 2013 with our annual Italian Night 

Dinner on 25 January.  You donôt want to miss this delicious dinner and Chinese Auction.  Lots of nice 

gifts! You could be the winner.  Please see our flyer in this edition for further details.  See you there!!  

As a special note of interest, during our November General Meeting, the Cape Mates voted to change the 

date and time of our meetings as follows:  

 

Beginning January 2013, the Cape Mate Executive Committee will meet on the first Thursday  

of the month (except July and August) beginning at 1830, followed by the general meeting  

beginning at 1930.  This will allow Cape Mate Members to attend the Power Squadron General 

Meetings on the second Thursday of the month (except July and August).  

 

Dates to remember:  

6 December   Cape Mate Executive Meeting @ 1900  

8 December             Presidentôs Holiday Party for Cape Mates 

13 December  Cape Mate General Meeting @ 1930.  

15 December          Fishermanôs Village w/King Fisher Fleet Christmas Light Tour 

25 January, 2013    Italian Night Dinner  

 

Marge Maciag, AP  

President, Cape Mates  

October Membership Involvement (MI) Meeting  
 

Lite Bites:  Dee Wilzoch reported that Tony and Janice Roller prepared Octoberôs Lite Bites.  Barry and 

Shirley Wood prepared Novemberôs Lite Bites, Linda Vadnais will prepare Decemberôs Lite bites and Jim 

and Venus Nolan will prepare Januaryôs Lite Bites. 

 

Kayak Group ï Dee Wilzoch reported that this monthôs trip at Kismet was changed to the Key Canal due 

to the low tide.  Despite high winds, the group enjoyed a beautiful day kayaking among the mangroves.  

The next kayaking trip is scheduled for 11/28/12 for a guided trip at Kismet (meet at Deeôs house at 

09:30).  A December trip is being planned for Manatee Lake.  

 

Pot Luck ï Thanks to Ruth and David Lawrence for hosting last monthôs Pot Luck.  A MI Pot Luck is being 

planned for 12/17/12 at a private park or at the Yacht Club Park.  

 

Diverôs Group ï Steve Gustafson will be leading the start up of a Diverôs Group.  Members interested in 

participating in diving events can contact Steve at 847 -622 -8551,  

 

Warren Maciag reported that the Cape Coral Power Squadron has received interest in organizing a Sail 

Group and will initiate steps to form a Sail Group.  

 

Weekenders ï John Farmer reported that the Weekenders had high participation in the two outings in  

October.   

The November outing is up in the air due to the early Thanksgiving.  Members wishing to participate in 

weekender activities should contact Doug Skoczek 239 -314 -6900 or John Farmer 239 -549 -5229.  

 

The MI group plans to prepare and post some kitchen guides to assist kitchen use and compliance.  

 

A reminder, the Membership Involvement (MI) group is open to all members that wish input for Cape 

Coral Power Squadron activities and events.  Also, the MI solicits inputs from all members on activities 

and interests they wish the Power Squadron to pursue.  

 

Bob Palmer , Chairman  

239 -898 -4726  

pal.johnbob@gmail.com  
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Cruise and Rendezvous  

Our planned activities for the coming months  

are as follows:  
 

4 December , C&R Meeting  
11 -13 December, Tween Waters  
21 December, Luncheon, Royal Palm Yacht 

Club  
 

8 January 2013 , C&R Meeting  
11 January, Clam or Chicken Dinner  
21 -23 Jan, Boca Grande  

 
5 February  2013, C&R Meeting  

8 February, Luncheon, Nervous Nellies  
15 -17 Feb, Fort Myers Yacht Basin  
 

5 March 2013, C&R Meeting  
11 -13 March, Burnt Store  

15 March, Stone Claws & Ham  
 

12 April , Luncheon, Doc Ford  
22 -24 April, Pink Shell  
 

Please use the appropriate coupons in THE 
BUOYS  for sign up and payment instructions. 

Also, please write separate checks for each  
activity.   
 

Lt Delores Ann Buhner  
C&R Chairperson  

C & R  LUNCHEON 
Please check Destinations planning to attend:  

 
_____ Royal Palm Yacht Club     Date: 21 December     Number attending: _____     By Boat __ Car __  
 
_____ Nervous Nellies          Date: 8 February         Number attending: _____     By Boat __ Car __  

 
_____ Doc Ford                      Date: 12 April              Number attending: _____     By Boat __ Car __  

 
 

Name:__________________________________          Telephone: (cell)_________________________  
 
Email: _________________________________         Room for Guests          Yes            No  
 

Mail Reservations to:  

Delores Buhner  
1343 SE 20th Avenue  
Cape Coral, FL 33990  

C & R  OVERNIGHT 
 

Destination: ____________________  
 

Dates: _________________________  
 

Name:__________________________________  
 
Telephone: (cell)_________________________  
 
Email: _________________________________  
 
Number attending:_______________________  

 
Credit Card #____________________________  
 
Expiration Date:_________________________  
 
Boat name: ___________Draft:_____________  
 
Boat Length:___________Beam:____________  
 
Make & Model:___________________________  
 
Power: 30 or 50 AMP:_____________________  
 

Mail Reservations  to:  
Delores Buhner  

1343 SE 20th Avenue  
Cape Coral, FL 33990  
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Wreaths Across America Ceremony  
 
Cape Coral Power Squadron is looking for a huge flotilla to represent the Squadron at the  annual laying of 

wreaths ceremony at sea on 15 December. The ceremony is dedicated to all of our fallen service members  

in a special program at sea. The ceremony is performed each year at over 600 locations across the United 

States. The Coast Guard will be on station in the Gulf of Mexico located off of Fort Myers Beach.  

 

There will be a live band and many law enforcement boats from all over the area.  

We intend to rendezvous at Glover Bight in the Tarpon Point area on the water at 0900.  

 

We had a small number of folks attending from the  

power squadron last year and this year we need to kick  

up those numbers. With an organization of 450  

members we should be able to have at least 20 or 30  

craft representing our group at such a memorable and  

important event. Lets do our part in honoring our fallen  

service members this year and every year.  

 

Those that wish to participate with there craft  please  

contact Ron Pederson at ron@pedersonrealty.com   

or 239 -542 -1487.  

Please indicate if you have room for passengers and  

how many. Please fly your squadron burgee and a US  

flag if you have them.  

If you do not have your own craft but wish to  

participate please contact Ron and he'll get you on board a craft of a fellow member.  

October Fishing Meeting  
 

Ron Pitt reported on plans for this yearôs Marathon fishing trip.  With 6 participants, the boat costs would 

be $145 and two nights motel cost would be $168.  Split auto gas expense.  Cape Coral Power Squadron 

Members can contact Ron Pitt at 410 -507 -3979 for additional information.  

 

Good news, bad news on the high winds of the last couple of weeks.  The good news is that the wind blew 

away the red tide that was forming off our coasts.  The bad news is that windy conditions limited off shore 

fishing.  

 

Tom Callanan brought in a trolling rig used for trolling for grouper this time of the year:  

 30# rig  

 8ô to 10ô wire leader 

 small barrel swivel  

 30# braid line (less water resistance)  

 20 ft and 30 ft trolling baits  

Tom reported that Gag Grouper season is closed, Red Grouper, Kings, Spanish Mackerel remain open.  

 

Nick Christy will help members build under water snook lights Thursday, 11/15/12 at the CC Power  

Squadron at 1900.  

 

Lyle Sosbe reported on home boat fuel delivery from Lee County Fuel, Inc. (239 -673 -7850).   

Power Squadron members can find the fuel delivery information in the BUOYS Newsletter.  Be sure to  

mention that you are Power Squadron member to receive the Power Squadron discount.  

 

Harry Instase will lead a ñfollow ï meò trip this month for in ï shore locations around Matlacha and West 

Charlotte Harbor.  Members wishing join this event should contact Harry Instase at 239 -283 -2668.  

 

Bob Palmer, Harry Instase and Tom Callanan  

Chairmen  

mailto:ron@pedersonrealty.com
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Kayaking Group  
The Kayak group met at Dee Wilzochôs home Sunday,  

28 October and enjoyed kayaking on the Key Canal.   

We had a beautiful trip through the mangroves.  

 

Geoffrey and Janet Dudding have volunteered to be our 

guides on the Kismet Canal on 28 November, 0930,  

at Dee Wilzochôs home.  The Kismet canal is one of the most 

exciting canals in the Cape. You will receive an email as to 

the particulars of this trip.  

 

Recent trips included Lovers Key, Peace River and Ding Darling just to name just a few. We generally 

leave about 0900 with a packed lunch and just take in for about 2 to three hours. A trip through Mana-

tee Park is being planned for late December and we anticipate seeing many a Manatee!  

 

Donôt have a kayak? Talk to us. New to Kayaking? Let us put you 

on our email list.  

A general meeting is planned for January with date and time to be 

announced. Help us plan that next adventure.  

Lastly, a Kayaking seminar developed by USPS National is being 

considered to be offered. Are you interested in attending?  

Come kayaking!  

 

Dee Wilzoch      239 -282 -1374    rondee@embarqmail.com  

Pat Zeidman      610 -613 -4184    richpatzeidman@verizon.net  

WEEKEND BOATERS  
(The Weekenders)  

 

Planned lunch trips:  

Trips in December are suspended for the Holidays  

Big Game Grill 19 January  

Downtown Fort Myers 16 February  

 

Our planning and coordination meetings are held the second Tuesday of the month at 1900 at the 

Squadron Headquarters before the trips.  

The 'follow -me' trips are a great way to become familiar with the area and the local waters.   They are an 

excellent time to exchange information, get help with docking techniques or reading charts.  

Most of our destinations are drivable; or if space permits you may wish to ride on someone else's boat.  

Let us know.   Let's talk.  

 

Tip of the month:  In the channel, keep to your starboard and pass port to port and  

                              don't go where you see birds walking.  

 

Doug Skoczek  239 -314 -6900  lifegoforit@hotmail.com  

John Farmer   402 -212 -3604  johnfarmer09@aol.com  

Weekend Boaters 

Luncheon at  

Mantanzaséyou 

could be there!  

Catch the  

next one!  


